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Overview 

Modifies the contents of the proposed property tax statement. This bill would 

require that each jurisdiction’s website be listed on the statement, remove the 

summary budget information from the statement, and require that the overall 

change in levy for the county, each city in the county, and each school district in 

the county be included on the statement. 

This bill also gives counties the option to require local jurisdictions to reimburse 

the county for costs related to preparing and mailing the proposed property tax 

statement that are not reimbursed by the Department of Revenue, if the county 

chooses to do so. Under current law, local jurisdictions must reimburse the 

county for these costs. 

Effective date: This section is effective beginning with property taxes payable in 

2024. 

Summary 

Section Description 

 Notice of proposed property taxes. 

Requires the notice of proposed property tax statement, often called the truth in 
taxation (or TnT) statement, include the website of each local jurisdiction listed on 
the statement. If a jurisdiction does not have a website, this information is not 
required to be added to the statement. 

 Notice of proposed property taxes required supplemental information. 

Modifies the contents of the supplemental information included in the proposed 
property tax statement. Under current law, summary budget information for the 
county, city, and school district must be included on the statement for each parcel. 
This section would remove this summary budget information from the statement and 
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Section Description 

require the statement to include the levy change for the county, each city in the 
county, and each school district in the county. 

 Costs. 

Allows counties the option to require local jurisdictions to reimburse the county for 
costs related to preparing and mailing the proposed property tax statement that are 
not reimbursed by the Department of Revenue, if the county chooses to do so. Under 
current law, local jurisdictions must reimburse the county for these costs. 
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